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Hello, Neighbors and Friends! 

Iôm sad to say Summer is technically over.  As much as I admire the beautiful colors our trees add 

to the Terrace,  Iôm never really ready for falling leaves, and for what follows all too soon! 

September also means our neighborhood children are back in school.  So, weôre again seeing 

school buses and lots of kids.  Just a reminderéplease be very alert for kids in the street - espe-

cially getting on and off buses.  Slow down and pay close attention to school bus flashing lights 

and stop signs!   We appreciate everyoneôs efforts to keep our streets safe. 

As you may recall, Iôve been President only since January, and I must admit that last Spring was a 

very challenging time for the TTCA Board, including concerns over the annual garage sale, some 

minor crime issues in the Terrace, and some important vacancies on the TTCA Board.  But with 

your support, we managed ï pretty well, I think. In fact, we received many positive comments 

about the community garage sale last May, the credit for which belongs to our new Garage Sale 

Chairperson, Rich Ward, and his trusty band of volunteers.  We also appreciate your suggestions 

for future enhancements and will do all that we can to make this annual Terrace tradition even 

better in 2016. In addition, weôre very pleased that there are currently no major vacancies on the 

Board that will jeopardize our upcoming projects.  

As our Newsletter is only published a few times each year and has limited space, weôve been    

focusing more on keeping our website,  www.tiogaterrace.org , up-to-date and helpful.  Weôve 

seen a significant increase in óvisitsô to our site and hope youôre finding it useful and informative.   

If you have suggestions for other things you might like to see on our website, please feel free to 

leave a message on the website or contact any Board member.    

Nancy Sydlosky 
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Sunday, October 25th  

2 pm ð 4 pm  

 
The parade will start in the parking lot in front of 

the UHS clinic and finish at the Apalachin Fire     
Station #2.  

Sponsored by the TTCA  

 
For more information, please email:  

 

Elizabeth Broderick at ebrodpmar@gmail.com or  
Kate Lynch at lynchura@stny.rr.com  

      
    

Kids! Parents!  
 

Join in the Halloween fun!
 

There will be games, crafts,  

snacks & drinks!  
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HIGHWAY/LEGISLATURE  by Meredith Bocek 

The Owego Town Supervisor, Don Castellucci, made a  motion (seconded by Trustee                                          
Barbara Roberts) to hold a Public Hearing for the purpose of changing  the Town Highway 
Supervisorôs position from elected to appointed.  Mark Clark currently holds this elected      
position.  Trustees Craig Yocum, Wayne Moulton and Dean Morgan voted ónoô.  Barbara Rob-
erts voted óyesô.  Therefore, the motion was not carried.    

This was a good Membership Drive. To date we have $6242, which is $456 less than we 

had collected at this time last year.  Many thanks to our wonderful neighbors who tried at 

least 3 times to catch you busy folks at home to collect dues. 

Our volunteers who so generously gave of their time, energy, and persistence are: Sue    

Balliet, Sue Biddle, Meredith Bocek, MaryAnn Cascarino, Andy Chadwick, Cindy Davis, 

Monica Eaton, Betty Farrell, Rose Howard, Nancy Huonker, John Holleran, Shawn       

Kemmery, Bob Laubisch, Eric LaClair, John MacDonald, Tara Mancinelli, Betty McKay, 

Amy Poff, Steve Reynolds, Dave and Naomi Rupright, Michael Showalter, Joe Sienko,    

Jim Sprague, Nancy Sydlosky, Susan Tiberia, Cindy Tebo, Renee Williams, and Erryn and 

John Wilson. 

I hope you have found a place on your refrigerator for your new TTCA magnet, which our 

volunteer brought you. For updates and news to keep you informed, please refer to our 

website. If you have misplaced yours, please let me know. 

This is our major fundraiser, and it provides the money necessary to fund our TTCA       

programs. Today, with just under 750 households, our TTCA continues that fine tradition of 

community service. Your financial support makes all this possible. 

If you were not at home and still want to contribute, it is not too late! Please send your $12 

check payable to TTCA, c/o Mary Place, 31 Crescent Drive, Apalachin, New York, 13732. 

Thank you all, 

Mary Place, Membership Drive Chair 
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At the Vestal Schools Awards ceremony held this June, a deserving graduating Senior from 

Tioga Terrace was presented with a $500 scholarship in recognition of her exemplary    

service to our community.  

The recipient of the seventeenth Tioga Terrace Civic Association scholarship was Ashley 

Bender of Berne Drive.  Ashley has participated in many school and community activities 

while in high school. 

At Vestal High School, Ashley was involved in the mentoring program, which helps       

incoming freshmen become better acquainted with the high school.  She has also been an 

active member of National Honor Society, helping many school functions such as with the 

elementary curriculum night, raising money for the annual 5K running event and the local 

Relay for Life.   

Outside of school, Ashley has been active in Girl Scouts and her church youth group.  In 

Girl Scouts, her community projects included making dog blankets for a local animal shel-

ter, making pillow cases for a group home, helping a local church tear down a no longer 

functional garden and helping another church organize their church records for future     

reference.  With her church youth group, she has helped serve at local soup kitchens, make 

quilts for the homeless and help church members in need. 

Ashley is just one of many Tioga Terrace students who give generously of their time and 

talents in the service of others. The Civic Association commends our youth for improving 

the quality of life in our community, and is pleased to honor one of our graduating seniors 

each year with a scholarship. Any senior who is planning post-secondary education and has 

demonstrated outstanding service to his/her community is encouraged to apply. The criteria 

for the TTCA scholarship and the  Apalachin Lions Club scholarships are identical, except 

that applicants for the TTCA award must be Tioga Terrace residents. Applications are typi-

cally due in March and are submitted directly to the Vestal High School Guidance Depart-

mentôs Scholarship Committee, which selects winners. 

For more information, please contact Chuck Place, TTCA Scholarship Chairman, at        

625-4597, or the Vestal High School guidance department. 

Submitted by Chuck Place  



NEWS  

TTCA  
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However , observers have noticed drivers turning left at the red light 

at the bottom of Glann Rd. onto Route 434.  Because this is not the 

exception stated in the Driversô Manual, it is an illegal turn in NYS.   

 

According to Chapter 4, Traffic Control of the NYS 

Dept. of Motor Vehiclesô ñDriversô Manualò: 

ñYou can make a left turn at a steady red light when you 

turn from a one -way road into another one -way road,   

after you come to a full stop and yield the right -of-way to 

oncoming traffic and pedestrians.ò 

 

There is still a vacancy for the position of Co - Garage 

Sale Coordinator.  If you would like to assist in this key   

position, please contact Rich Ward at 625 -4268 or on 

flamesonarm@yahoo.com.                                                                          
Submitted by Rich Ward  

The TTCA 2015 Garage Sale was      

successful.  Traffic flowed well despite 

the lack of paid or volunteer traffic   

controllers, so this will continue next 

year.  As always, improvements will be 

discussed, such as the possibility of 

placing a port -a-potty at the lower end 

of Griffin Dr.  

 

Potty training for dogs?  Well, maybe, but 

until then, please be a good neighbor and 

responsible pet owner and pick up after 

your dog.    

Also, remember, all dogs should be 

fenced or leashed!  



Over the past many years, various neighborhoods in the Terrace have sponsored  

summer ñblock partiesò in a effort to socialize, have fun (both adults and kids!), 

meet new folks on the block, and renew friendships that all too often fall victim to 

the ever-hectic lives we lead. This past August, at least two neighborhoods in the 

Terrace held block parties that accomplished all of these things and more! 

On August 1st, folks on Crescent Drive and Bowen Lane held their 2nd annual sum-

mer block party at the end of Crescent.  Among other noteworthy happenings, it 

was attended by the most ñseniorò residents of  the street who moved into the Ter-

race back in 1965, and who are relocating to St. Louis, as well as one of the newest 

families that just moved into that neighborhood from Binghamton.  One week later, 

families on Hilltop Drive held their 3rd annual summer block party, complete with 

curb-side gas grills, games and tents down the middle of Hilltop, and even a small 

band! To this observer, residents at each of these block parties enjoyed plenty of 

great food, lots of fun, near-perfect weather and ï of course ï getting reacquainted 

with one another. 

If youôre wondering just exactly what block parties are, how theyôre organized, and 

what it might take to hold one in YOUR neighborhood, youôre not alone. The fact 

is, no two block parties are the same, and each is built around the talents and inter-

ests of a small group of  residents who decide to give it a try. The really good news 

is that the organizing committees of this past summerôs successful events are very 

willing to share their experience with other Terrace residents. If youôd like to learn 

more, please feel free to contact Corinne Schake (Hilltop) at ccschake@yahoo.com 

or Mary Place (Crescent/Bowen) at cplace@stny.rr.com for information, encourage-

ment, and ideas that have proven to work well. 

     Making a Comeback!       
         by Jim Sprague PARTIES  
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 TTCAõs DEFENSIVE DRIVING CLASS 

S 

In March, 22 Tioga Terrace residents attended the TTCA        

sponsored Defensive Driving Class.  We had a lot of fun with   

our group discussions while learning about driver safety . 

By Jeanet Hazar  
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VACANCY :  2016 HALLOWEEN PARTY COORDINATOR(S)  
  

Our long - time Halloween Parade & Party Coordinators 
(Elizabeth Broderick and Kate Lynch) have announced their 
intention to ñretireò after this Octoberôs event. They have it 

down to a science, with a job description and instructions 
available to guide our next volunteer(s). The TTCA Halloween parade 
and party is one of the most anticipated and fun -filled childrenôs events 
of the year. If you enjoy seeing kids in costume smiling from ear to ear, 
we sure could use your help.  
  
If you want, you can coordinate it by yourself, or you can pair up with  
a friend to share the organizing fun. You can also count on other Board 
members to help the day of the event. Funds in the TTCA budget pay 
for expenses. Attendance at all TTCA Board meetings is NOT required.  
  
If youôre interested or need more info, please contact Elizabeth at    
625 -4580 or email her at  ebrodpmar@gmail.com    Or, if youôd like a 
sneak preview of what itôs all about, Kate and Elizabeth invite you to 
ñshadowò them as they prepare for and hold this yearsô event at the 
Fire Station (see details elsewhere in this issue). We hope youôll take 
them up on the offer!   

mailto:ebrodpmar@gmail.com


By Carol Fontana and Linda Fuerstenberg  

Out of  the many homes visited, the following families were available for a        

TTCA welcome:  

~  Ryan and Jenn Strope , moved from Owego in March  -   14 E Brookside  

~  Jim and Tiffany Wheelock , moved from Crestview Heights in Feb.  They            

 mentioned a September 2015 weddingé..Congratulations!  -    7 West Glann  

~  Ken and Judy Viall , from Endicott to 46 Frederick Dr.  

~  Brett, Brandy Carter and son, Brock,  11 years old, moved from JC in May            

 to 85 Glann  

~  Mindy Peterson and Joseph Visgitus , moved from Vestal to 63 Glann  

~  Spencer Scheepssma and Jola Barrie, with Brody (10 months) and 

 Gavin (5 years old), moved from Binghamton in June to 49 Glann  

~  Dominick, Kristen, Natalie (1 year old) and Dominick (4 years old) 

 Isham , moved from Candor in June  -   31 Glann  

~  Joe and Lisa Johnson , moved from Binghamton in July to 34 Frederick Dr.  

~  Bill and Molly Morgan, with their sons, Owen (8) and Larry (6) moved 

 from  Vestal in June to join other family members living in the Terrace!                     

 -   73 Highland  

~  Michael, Hannah and Lukas (4 years old) Meyn moved from Endicott in 

 June to  7 Highland  
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NEW TO THE TERRACE?  If so, weôd like to officially welcome you to the community!  Our 
ñnewcomers greetersò, Carol Fontana and Linda Fuerstenberg, would only take a minute to say hello 

and give you a packet full of useful information about Terrace life, a copy of our most recent newsletter, 

a summary of the Associationôs activities and a listing of local residents who can provide babysitting or 

odd-job services.  They might even have a little gift for you!  Just call Carol (258-0077) or Linda       

(258-0161) or send us a quick note on our ñContact Usò page.  Please include your name, address and a 

phone number where we can reach you. 

NEW NEIGHBORS JUST MOVED IN?  Please contact Linda or Carol at the numbers above to let 

them know; or, use our ñContact Usò page.  All we need is an address.  Weôll take it from there! 


